
					All	Classic	Motor	Club	CQ	Inc	
Monthly	General	Meeting	Minutes	

Xmas	Party	–	Coolwaters	Holiday	Village	
2nd	December	2018	

	
	

	
Meeting	Opened:		11.10am	
	
Apologies:	Justin	Blair,	Jack	&	Rae	Cowie,	John	&	Julie-Anne	Tate,	Graham	&	Beth	Hubbert,	Mark	&	
Maxine	Birkett,	Peter	Glover,	Keith	&	Laurel	Evans,	Jye	Brady,	Steve	Clark,	Craig	&	Fiona	Zinn,	Jim	&	Jill	Hick	
	
Attendance:					As	per	the	sign	on	sheet		
	
Welcome:			Mick	made	special	mention	of	Dave	Chambers	sad	passing	and	asked	for	a	minute’s	silence	to	show	
our	respects	to	a	great	man	gone	to	early.		Mick	wished	Ellen	Caird	a	Happy	Birthday	and	a	special	mention	to	Ron	
Humphreys	that	it	was	good	to	see	him	back	after	collapsing	at	the	Rocky	Swap	in	August.	
	
Previous	Minutes:		As	per	newsletter,	website	and	Facebook	page.	
	
	 	 Moved:	Glen	Hamilton		 Seconded:	Laurie	Hamilton	
	
Treasurer’s	Report:		
	 	 	 	 Incomings:	$303.22	
	 	 	 	 Outgoings:	$3,666.74	
	 	 	 	 Reconciled	Balance:	$11,532.98	
	
	 	 Moved:		 Matt	Walker		 Seconded:		Rod	Blanchard	
	
Correspondence:	
	
Incoming	General:	Certificate	of	appreciation	from	Rockhampton	Special	School,	email	from	Lisa	Toner	at	
Dementia	Australia	
	
Outgoing:		Nil	
	
	 	 Moved:	 Brenda	Fisher	 	 Seconded:	Alan	Teichman	
	
Business	arising	from	Minutes	/	New	Business	
General	Business	
	

• Joanne	Chambers	courageously	spoke	about	Dave’s	passing	and	asked	the	club	to	come	along	to	a	
celebration	of	his	life	and	thanked	the	club	for	all	their	support.		Joanne	spoke	of	why	they	came	to	
live	in	Emu	Park	and	how	much	David	loved	Bell	Park	and	the	All	Classic	Motor	Club	CQ	Inc.	and	also	
Classics	By	The	Coast.	
	
• The	unidentified	membership’s	owner	has	been	found	

	
• 	Midweek	Run	–	



	 December	Thursday	13th	Kabra	Pub	for	lunch,	meet	at	Central	Park	in	Murray	St	at	11.00am	
for	a	11.15am	depart.		
	 January	-	Wednesday	16th	–	Keppel	Sands	Hotel	–	11.00am	for	11.15am	depart.	Depart	
from	All	Blacks	Sports	Grounds	on	Lakes	Creek	Road	
	

• NO	general	meeting	in	January	however	the	club	will	still	run	the	midweek,	twilight	and	end	of	
month	beach	cruise.	

	
• 17th	February	Breakfast	Meeting	–	Breakfast	will	be	at	Kerr	Park	in	Emu	Park,	the	park	near	the	Surf	

Club	across	from	the	Pine	Beach	Hotel,	BYO	breakfast.	For	those	that	would	like	to	travel	as	a	group	
we	will	meet	at	All	Blacks	Sports	Club	at	7am	for	7.15am	depart	or	members	can	choose	to	make	
their	own	way	down	at	their	own	leisure	…	Meeting	to	commence	at	9.00am		

	
• Twilight	cruise	–	Xmas	Light	drive	7th	December.	Meeting	place	will	be	at	Central	Park	in	Murray	

7pm	for	a	7.15pm	depart.		This	run	has	been	moved	back	slightly	as	it	needs	to	be	dark	to	see	the	
lights.		Directions	will	be	provided	on	the	night	

	
• The	2019	calendars	are	now	available.		The	new	information	brochures	have	also	been	printed	up	

and	look	amazing.		Thank	you,	Colleen	for	all	your	hard	work	and	for	your	creative	input.		They	look	
great.		For	members	that	were	unable	to	attend	the	Xmas	party	the	calendars	will	be	sent	out	with	
the	next	newsletter	and	by	email.	
	

• The	end	of	month	Beach	cruise	has	a	permanent	meeting	place	and	departure	time.		Meeting	at	the	
end	of	Norman	Road	on	the	dirt	area.	
	

• Glen	was	asked	to	say	a	few	words	of	condolences	on	the	sad	passing	of	fellow	club	member	David	
Chambers.		The	family	are	holding	a	private	funeral.		The	club	have	been	invited	to	attend	a	
celebration	of	David’s	life	at	11.30am	on	the	19th	January	at	Bell	Park,	Emu	Park.		Please	come	with	
picnic	lunch,	chairs	and	old	Holden	or	classic	to	honour	a	life	well	spent	and	cut	too	short.		David’s	
family	have	asked	that	a	donation	be	made	to	the	Cancer	Council	Qld	rather	than	flowers.		
	

• The	club	received	an	email	Lisa	Toner	from	Dementia	Australia	asking	if	the	club	would	be	
interested	in	sponsoring	their	Memory	walk	to	be	held	8th	July	2019.		The	aim	of	the	memory	walk	
is	too	raise	awareness	locally	of	dementia	also	to	raise	funds	for	vital	services	such	as	counselling	
and	support	for	people	affected	by	dementia.		Last	year	they	were	able	to	cover	most	of	their	costs	
by	a	$500.00	donation	and	are	wondering	if	our	club	would	be	interested	in	sponsoring	2019’s	
event.		The	club	members	voted	with	an	overwhelming	yes	in	their	decisions	to	support	this	event.	

	
• Membership	Draw:		Peter	and	Shelley	Allen	were	our	lucky	winners	

	
• Merchandise.		See	Jodie.	

	
Up	Coming	Events	

• Redhill 1st Saturday of the Month 
• Mackay Vintage Club – have sent out save the date for their North Qld Hub Rally 19th to 21st April 

2019 
• 2nd March 2019 – Sons of the Southern Cross Rockhampton Chapter will be holding their car and 

bike show at Kabra 
 
 
	Meeting	closed:		11.32am	


